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 Welcome Back!Do you want to keep up to date with
events at Dane Court? Follow us on social media for all
the latest news, events, trips, achievements and more!  
We have a new Twitter page - @Dane_Court_GS and

we are also on Instagram - @dane_court - and
Facebook, as Dane Court Grammar School.  

https://danecourt.kent.sch.uk/index.php
https://danecourt.kent.sch.uk/calendar/school-calendars
https://danecourt.kent.sch.uk/calendar/term-dates-2022-2023


Kent Music
Dear parents and carers, Kent Music provide
financial assistance for instrumental lessons up
to £115 a term (£345 a year) if your child receives
free school meals. This pot of money is finite and
when it is gone it will not be available again until
September next year. If your child is interested I
would encourage you to apply quickly at the link
below! 
https://www.kent-music.com/financial-
assistance/ 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate
to contact the Music department. 

Great Start, year 7!
Congratulations to all our year 7 students

who have made a confident and
enthusiastic start to their time at Dane

Court.

Parents of year 7 students - Please note
that, from Monday 11 September 2023, year
7 students will finish school at the standard

time of 3:20pm. They can leave the site
through either of the main gates, one in

Broadstairs Road and one in Fairfield Road.

Newsletter supporting
document - Golden Rules

Online safety is an important part of
keeping children safe at school. 

All of our pupils are taught how to be
safe and behave appropriately

online, but we can only be successful
in keeping 

children safe online if we work
together, please see the supporting

document for more details in
supporting your child with their
experiences using the internet.



All parents/carers wishing to watch an after school outdoor fixture must ensure they sign in and
out at the Dane Court main school reception. They must wear their sign-in vistors badge at all
times so it is visible to staff and students.
Parents/carers MUST arrive between 3.00 and 3.20 to sign in at the main school reception and
wait in the reception area. 
Parents/carers cannot watch fixtures during school hours.
Promptly at 3.30 the PE assistant or PE teacher will be over to escort parents to the fixture site
(and pick up a register of who has signed in and take that to the teacher on the fixture) which
is where parents must stay until the fixture is finished. Parents/Carers will enter the school site
with the PE assistant/teacher through the side gate by the sports building.
No dogs or any other animals are allowed within the school grounds at any of our fixtures.
Unless they are a support/guidance dog.
No photos or filming is permitted.
Parents/carers are then only permitted to be where the fixture is held and not to go around any
other part of the school or its grounds. Unfortunately there are no toilet facilities for spectators
whilst a fixture is going on.
The teacher on the fixture will escort parents off site, collect badges and sign spectators out on
the paper register brought over in the beginning.
Please be aware that unfortunately due to spectators needing to be escorted to the fixture if
anyone is later than 3.20 you will not be able to gain entry as no one from PE will be around to
take you over to the fixture and around the school property.

This information will also be given to the team visiting us to play so they are aware of our policy
and it is the other schools responsibility to inform their parents and/or guardians.
Teachers from visiting schools must sign themselves and their team in at the main DC
reception and PE assistant will meet them and bring them over to PE area/fixture site.
Any parents/carers who would like to spectate from the opposing schools, will have the same
protocol as the home parents/carers and must arrive between 3.00-3.20. At 3.30, after school
has finished, they will be escorted to the fixture by the PE assistant.
Parents/carers cannot watch fixtures during school hours.
If parents/carers are later than 3.20pm they will unfortunately not be able to watch the fixture
as we will not have a member of staff to escort them to the fixture.

Sporting fixtures spectator procedures at DCGS
OUTSIDE AFTER SCHOOL FIXTURES

PARKING:
Spectators must park outside of the school grounds.
If you are disabled please contact reception in advance and they will let you into the school
grounds to park.

LARGE FIXTURES OR EVENTS:
Unfortunately larger events (with more than two other schools attending) we cannot have
parents/carers spectate as we do not have enough Dane Court staff to be with all spectators. This
includes but is not limited to any primary events held here, Cross Country and Sports day.

INDOOR FIXTURES:
Indoor fixtures: owing to space only students and teachers are permitted to spectate any indoor
fixtures

AWAY FIXTURES:
Spectating policies differ from school to school so we encourage parents/carers to contact the
away team to see if parents are allowed on their site to spectate. It is the parents/carers
responsibility to ensure they are allowed on site before turning up.

SCHOOLS ATTENDING DCGS GROUNDS:



Current 
Information

Ukulele club is open to everyone!
If you play an instrument please speak to Miss Fox or Miss Jones to see if Orchestra, String group, Brass
band and Woodwind ensemble are suitable for you. Jazz Band is for experienced musicians (Grade 3+).
Scholars and Apprentices is by invitation or audition only

Music Extra Curricular clubs - 2023-2024



Food Preparation and Nutrition - Notice for year 7 parents:
Year 7 have been given a sheet for the practical food lessons this term. This information will usually be
shared with them on Google classroom the lesson prior to a practical. However for term one this is
issued as a paper copy.
It is really important that every student brings a named container to bring their food home in - a
tupperware tub, biscuit or cake tin, empty ice cream tub are all suitable. Students should be
communicating their requirements for practical lessons each week. In some circumstances we are
able to help families out if there is a difficulty with providing ingredients. If this applies to you at any
stage this year, please make contact with either your child's class teacher or Mrs Edmondson
nedmondson@danecourt.kent.sch.uk

We hope that you will enjoy the food that your child brings home with them this term. It is well worth
encouraging them to cook these dishes again at home so that they can demonstrate their new skills
to you! Below is a copy of the sheet that has been given to year 7 students. 

Notice for year 10 and 11 GCSE Food parents:
Please check your email for some detailed information on the GCSE course, and when your child's
practical lessons will happen this term. 
Many thanks, 
The Food department



We already have a selection of items in our lost property so far this term.  They
include keys, earbud headphones, headband, a football, water bottles, Thanet Colts
jacket and football boots.  Please remember to name any items your child brings
into school to help us quickly return any lost items. Photos of the easily identified

items are set out below.  If you or your child recognise any of them, or think that the
items of unnamed uniform may belong to your child, please do contact the office

on 01843 864941 to arrange collection as soon as possible.
Many thanks, Office Team

Meal Deals in School
 The Meal Deals offered at school have
been updated, please see the poster  for
more details on the different options
available for students at school each
day. We have also had to adjust the price
of the meal deals to reflect the cost of
ingredients.

There are lots of healthy and fun choices
for your child to make for their breakfast,
snacks and lunch! Our hot meals differ
each day of the week with a much loved
Fish and Chip Friday! The Hot Meal Deal is
our best value option each day, including
a main meal and pudding for £2.41.

We also of course, offer a range of sweet
treats such as cakes and cookies which
can be enjoyed as a snack with friends! 

We use a cashless biometric system,
which also allows you to set a daily
spending limit to help your child help to
budget.


